
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 1, 2014 

 
January Club Meeting We had and excellent club meeting/visit on January 11 

at Gary Fiske’s in Enosburgh Falls.  Gary has quite an impressive stable of 

many cars, a couple of them finished and many 

being worked on.  He has a Model A and a T and 

several Franklins and Dodges in the teens and 

twenties.  His facility sports a nice lift, dual air 

compressors, sand blast cabinet, milling machine, 

lathe and lots of room. Gary is the editor of Wheel 

Tracks, the publication of the Vermont Automobile Enthusiasts so he may be 

writing an article about  our club. This will also give us better contact with 

VAE and perhaps in the future we can combine activities of our two clubs. 

After the meeting most of us went to a nice restaurant in Enosburgh Falls. 

Thanks go out to Gabe for arranging this meeting. 

Midwinter Dinner/Party This year’s event is still in the planning stage.  We 

generally like 158 Main Street in Jeffersonville where we have been several 

times since it has a nice meeting place which we can have all to ourselves.  

Matt has been working on the menu and prices.  The menu could be similar to 

last year with beef, chicken and lasagna which would offer everyone those 



several main meat choices. There will be a modification to last year’s 

vegetable.  

 Matt has also looked into the Catamount Country Club but this location would 

not have a Saturday night date for us in March. The middle of the week 

probably would not work for us. Apollo in Milton still doesn’t seem to offer a 

good enough room for us.  JP’s in Essex where we have been before will serve 

us on a Saturday night at a 40 person minimum and $75 room rental fee. 

February Meeting Don has been working hard on a meeting at another place 

again in the Enosburgh area but it doesn’t look like it will materialize in time 

for a February meeting/visit there. The fellow is very busy with lots of projects 

which include fixing up damage from the ice we had awhile ago. So...we will 

therefore fall back to a meeting at Matt FitzGerald’s in Fairfax.  The meeting 

will be Tuesday night February 11 at 7 PM. Note that this is not the first 

Tuesday of the month but the second.  This should not matter in general.  The 

big subject of the meeting will be the annual Midwinter Dinner/Party.  We can 

talk over the proposed 158 Main menu, cost of same and of course whether 

this location is where we want to go. We certainly invite anyone to explore the 

possibility of going somewhere else this year.  If you have any suggestions 

please look into it before the meeting and come armed with what this place 

will offer. We also will work on where to hold upcoming meetings. If we have 

a March dinner party this will serve as the meeting.  If not we will entertain 

thoughts about where else to go for March.   

Gary’s email The club membership list was recently distributed. There were 

no responses of errors except for Gary’s email address at work.  It is 

GBruenin@uvm.edu.  Note that there is no g at the end of his name.  Please 

make a note of it. 

 

 



www.ChamplainValleyStreetRodders.com 

336 Birchwood Drive 
Colchester, VT 05446 

Pres.: Matt FitzGerald 802-849-6596 
Vice Pres.: Tim Sargent 802-635-6187 
Secretary: Art Stultz 802-879-7283 

Treasurer: Dan Sargent 802-527-2827 

info@ChamplainValleyStreetRodders.com 

 

Classified Ads 

Free:  Golf cart. Similar to Bob Landry’s but three wheeled.  Has new 

batteries and runs fine.  Contact Matt FitzGerald  802-849-6596 

      

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Fenders or no fenders? 

               Part II 

 Just a rhetorical 

question! 


